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RPCYC
The Royal Plymouth Corinthian Yacht Club




ROYAL PLYMOUTH CORINTHIAN YACHT CLUB

137th AGM OF THE CLUB

&
11th AGM OF THE ROYAL PLYMOUTH CORINTHIAN YACHT CLUB LIMITED
held on Friday 22nd March 2024
PRESENT

Julie and Neil Morton, Roderick Petty, Jen Warn, Gavin Trembath, Jan Atwell, Gary Kent, Harvey Henderson, Roger Payne, Christine Payne, Kevin Baskott, Geoff and Ros Wheeler, Dave Andrews, Mick and Michelle Hand, Kevin and Mary Allen, Chris and Denise Deane, Tony and Diana Bale, Matt Findley, Jean Findlay, Chris Liddington, Michael McMillan, Steve Broadstock, Stuart Scarborough, Gareth Derrick, Simon and Tracey Polak, Jonathan Brice, Sandra Butler, Michael Green, Pete and Tracey Bromley, Adrian Bishop.

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received from the following members:-

David and Jill Evans, Philip and Margot Schwarz, Amanda and Clive Webb, Roy and Jan Whitaker, William and Ann Banks, Keith Davis, Mark Johnson and Carol Donaldson, Tom and Christine Eaves, Bruce and Lesley Brunning, Keith and Mary Baker, George and Jane Ascroft, Chris Owen, Tony and Jennifer Dixon, Andrew Bull.
2.
To Remember past members who we have lost since the last AGM
None.

3.
To approve the Minutes of the AGM held on 3rd February 2023

The Minutes of the above meeting were approved by members present and recorded as a true account of that meeting.

Proposed by Gareth Derrick and seconded by Peter Bromley.
4.
To receive the Commodore's Report
"As I reflect on the adventures of the past year, I can't help but feel a swell of pride in our merry band of seafaring souls.  Sure, it hasn't been smooth sailing all the way.  We've battled through stormy weather, economic woes, and the relentless pursuit of comfort by our couch-loving competitors.   But fear not, for we have emerged victorious!  With our sails billowing and our engines humming, we boldly navigate into the next season, ready to tackle whatever challenges may come our way - and maybe even enjoy a few laughs along the journey.  Adrian will regale us with tales of our triumphs later on.

Tonight, Kevin will regale us with news that our membership is creeping ever closer to the illustrious 300 mark!  And let's not forget the end-of-year video, a nostalgic reminder of the joys of belonging to our quirky little club.  From exhilerating adventures on the water to cosy evenings in the Clubhouse, we've made memories to last a lifetime.

Julie will dazzle us with financial wizardry, celebrating our successful investment in Hudson and plotting our course to financial stability.  And speaking of celebrations, we've become the go-to club for epic events, hosting luminaries like Tom Cunliffe, Pete Goss and Tony Bale all of whom graciously shared their wisdom with us mere mortals.

We will hear later about some movements on the board of directors and the committee and be reminded that there is always opportunity to get involved to join working parties and committees to help keep the Club running smoothly.

Thanks to the generosity of our members (and a few well-attended shindigs), we were able to donate £500  to the Plymouth RNLI and sponsor Pip Hare's daring solo voyage in the Vendee Globe.  We've shed tears and raised a glass to mark the passing of time with the changing of the Royal Guard.

Of course, it hasn't all been smooth sailing.  We've endured some truly questionable music evenings and a few quiz nights that left us scratching our heads.   But hey, it's all part of the adventure, right?

In response to member feedback, we've spruced up the Clubhouse and expanded our offerings.   And for those who yearn for a touch of sartorial elegance, fear not - you can now snag a club tie for the princely sum of £13.50!

Feedback on the Clubhouse remains positive, and we even earned ourselves a nod from royalty, with Julie and Neil rubbing elbows with Princess Anne at the RYA Volunteers celebration lunch.  Bravo!

As we look to the horizon, we know there's work to be done.  But with the wind at our backs and a hearty crew at our side, I have no doubt we'll weather any storm that comes our way.

So here's to another year of adventure, camaraderie, and maybe just a touch of madness.   Thank you to all who have supported us along the way - you're the wind beneath our sails!"

5.
To receive the Financial Report for the Year ending 30th September 2023 and draft un-audited accounts.

Julie had prepared the accounts which had been circulated prior to the meeting.  She reported a small profit of £500 over the past year which at first felt very disappointing.  However, it had to be acknowledged that many other like businesses had, in the same period, failed to make any profit and many had, in fact, been forced to close down.   RPCYC had 'got over the line' and it should be remembered by all that this was no mean feat in these difficult economic times.   Costs have increased across the board thus making profitability harder to achieve, however, in addition to the small profit, we have also managed to cover the cost of some refurbishment within the Clubhouse over the year.  We should also remember that last year was the first year in which we did not receive any form of grant to offset our funds.   

Julie felt that in order to move forward as a successful and profitable Club we needed to understand what the Club was all about and she made the following statement:

"OUR COMMUNITY
We're a community brought together by our love of being on the water and the environment around us in the Barbican.

WE'RE PROUD OF OUR CLUB
1.
We respect each other, we listen and we care.

2.
We're involved.  We understand that our club doesn't run itself.  We 
volunteer our time and expertise.

3. 
We are responsible, we keep our finances in order on behalf of our 
members.

4.
We obtain discounts from as many suppliers as we can.

5.
We're social.  We join in, create and attend events and help put 
everything 
away afterwards.

6.
We promote the club to the wider community, encourage new people to 
join us and welcome them when they do.

7.
We support other members of the community, sharing our experiences 
and teaching others to help them learn [if they want to!].

8.
We care for the space like our own and leave it as we'd expect to find it.

9.
We're good neighbours, we're considerate.

10.
We have fun."
6.
Questions re Accounts
The above statement was acknowledged and no questions were raised in respect of the accounts as prepared.
7.
Financial Update and view on what is necessary to continue
Julie then gave a detailed report on our current financial position.
The cost of the building and the additional person we need to help amounts to £35,000 per annum currently.   The split of 1/3 single memberships and 2/3 couple's memberships equates to around 250 paying memberships at the current rate.   RPCYC currently has 280, members including cadets and life members, which becomes 135 paying memberships and totalling approximately £19,000.   The shortfall is therefore £16,000.   Although the decision to employ someone this year has impacted our cash reserves, it is seen as the best solution but this cost can be reduced through volunteers.
It is therefore proposed that membership fees should be slightly increased from £120 to £144 for single membership and £150 to £180 for joint membership.   The increase to come into effect for existing members as from 1st October and for new members with immediate effect.   If approved this could reduce our shortfall to around £12,400.
The shortfall can be covered in two ways:-
(a)
an increase in the number of members.   An additional 24 single and 51 joint memberships, which would equate to 350 members, would cover the cost.    It is critical that we increase our membership and it is something we can all help to achieve by encouraging those we meet in the marina or on our travels to visit us and join the Club.  Several other suggestions were made to help increase our membership,  such as:

· open evenings, possibly at a venue other than the clubhouse;

· laminated cards to distribute around the marina berths;

· attendance at any 'spectacular' events in the area to promote ourselves;

· the Marina staff were hosting a 'Meet and Greet' event for new berth holders at the Marina Bar on 13th April 2024.  A few members would be attending this event with a view to promoting RPCYC and inviting new berth holders to visit the Clubhouse in an attempt to encourage memberships;

· Dave Andrews reported that notices in respect of RPCYC would be on display in the lock visible to all vessels entering through the lock.

The above suggestions would be considered further.

It was queried whether the proposed increase in subscriptions went far enough as a larger increase would reduce the shortfall in a shorter period of time.   However, it was felt, generally, that at present a small increase was more appropriate.   
(b)
a reduction in the number of hours we need to employ someone by an increase in voluntary personnel would also have an impact of covering the shortfall.    The employment of Hudson has worked very well over the winter period and we will be looking to replace her in June when she leaves us.    However, more volunteers would be a huge benefit, not only behind the bar but to undertake other tasks such as stocktaking.  Although there have been lots of offers in the past training still needs to be completed.   A WhatsApp group currently exists for volunteers but it was suggested that a meeting should be convened to give those interested an insight into what is required and the training needed.    Simon Polak offered to co-ordinate this and his offer was gratefully received by members. 
ACTION:- Simon Polak to co-ordinate Volunteers Group.

8.
Update on Membership Numbers
As stated above current membership stands at 280 members.   The target is to increase membership as far as possible to cover the existing shortfall.
9.
Update on Sailing and Social Programme
Adrian reported that although the weather had been against us last year there had been a wealth of sailing activity.   This year he had endeavoured to put together a much larger programme, much of which is already available to view on line but a comprehensive calendar would be available in the very near future.   Adrian requested members to keep abreast of the WhatsApp Group for events already planned but that he would be keeping a weather eye on forecasts and would plan extra events accordingly. 

ACTION:-  Adrian Bishop [Rear Commodore, Sail] to keep Sailing Calendar updated.
10.
To agree Subcription Fees for the year commencing October 1st 2024
The proposal is to increase single membership fees from £120 to £144 per annum and joint membership fees from £150 to £180 per annum, as outlined above in the Financial Update at Item 7.   A show of hands indicated agreement across the membership.
The motion was carried - proposed by Dave Andrews and seconded by Geoff Wheeler.
There was a brief discussion on whether payment reminders were sent out as one or two members stated they had not received a reminder.   Regular reminders are generated and forwarded to members as and when necessary but it was agreed that on one or two occasions e-mails had caused a problem.   Subscriptions will shortly be changed to a Direct Debit system in order to simplify the system.  
ACTION:-  Kevin Morgan [Membership Secretary] and Julie Morton [Vice Commodore/Acting Treasurer]

11.
Resignations of Directors, Club Officers and Officials   
The Commodore reported the resignations of Roger and Christine Payne following many years as Directors of the Club.   To mark this event they were presented with a small token of the Club's appreciation and thanked for their years of service.    Roger spoke about his many happy years as a member and Director of RPCYC and stated that he feels the Club has now become the Club that it used to be.
12.
To Ratify those in post where there is only 1 nomination
Gareth Derrick has now joined the Board of Directors.
Committee members remain as:-
Chris Deane - Commodore

Julie Morton - Vice Commodore 

Adrian Bishop - Rear Commodore [Sailing]

Mick Hand - Rear Commodore [House]

Kevin Morgan - Honorary Membership Secretary

Dawn Zuill - Social Secretary

Jan Atwell - Honorary Secretary
Kevin Baskott has accepted the post of Rear Commodore [Power], and

Roddy Petty will take on the role of Honorary Secretary for Corporate Affairs.
13.
Votes for roles where more than 1 nomination
None.
14.
Thanks to existing Directors, Club Officers and Officials
The Commodore expressed his thanks once again to all the Directors and Club Officers and Officials for their continued efforts and support.

15.
Any Other Business

Cardboard Box Challenge

RPCYC has put a team together in order to enter this year's challenge which will take place in September.   Geoff Wheeler has kindly offered to design the Club cardboard boat and we have a team of youngsters ready to sail the craft for the challenge.

Annual Spring Clean - Sunday 28th April 2024

The Rear Commodore [House], Mick Hand, is currently co-ordinating the annual clean up of the Clubhouse, including a small amount of DIY.   The team will start at 10 a.m. and will finish at around 5 p.m. with a complimentary chinese takeaway.   Any offers of assistance will be gratefully received.  Please contact Mick Hand.

ACTION:-  Mick Hand [Rear Commodore, House] to co-ordinate volunteers for the annual spring clean.
Celebration of Achievement Evening

Tony Bale suggested an annual Celebration of Achievement evening as many members of the Club had completed some outstanding activities.    There could be a small reward in recognition of their achievement such as a Log Book.   This was well received by members and would be discussed further.
16.
Commodore to Close the Meeting

The Commodore expressed his thanks to all those present for attending the 137th meeting of RPCYC.

The meeting closed at 2000 hrs.
